
 
 

 

Rep. Yvette Herrell and Rep. Mayra Flores Issue Joint 

Statement on San Antonio Migrant Deaths 

 

  

 

WASHINGTON – Rep. Yvette Herrell and Rep. Mayra Flores (TX-34) have issued 

statements on the tragic deaths of 46 illegal immigrants in San Antonio, who were 

abandoned in a trailer truck by human smugglers and succumbed to heat. Both 

Congresswomen represent border communities, New Mexico's Second District and Texas' 

Thirty Fourth District. 

 

"The face of exploding illegal immigration is not compassion, but exploitation and 

death," said Rep. Yvette Herrell. "We are in a humanitarian crisis that could have been 

avoided if President Biden cared enough to secure our borders and stop human trafficking. 

Our hearts break for the victims of cartels, human traffickers, and our broken borders." 

  

“Failed policies have consequences," said Rep. Mayra Flores. "The Biden Administration 

owns the tragedy in Texas and sadly it won’t be the last time we will see this happening 
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until our borders are secured and our border patrol agents are allowed to do their job. Every 

district in America is now a border district and this problem isn’t going to fix itself.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 


